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DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Surlingham    
 

12th  February  -  1-4.30pm y ear  3 and 4 

girls UEA Athletics Final  

26th  February  ð Year 5 off road cycle 

training  

5th  and 12 th M arch  ð Year 6 cycle 

proficiency  

7th  March  ð Ollie Day Safety Show 

10.30-11.30am 1-6 

27th  March  ð Water , Mills and Marsh  

Assembly  and Roadhsow year 5 and 6  

April 5 th   - Waterways  Experience 

Day 5 and 6  

 

____________________________ 

 

Rockland St Mary  
14th  February  ð Forms Cake Sale  
7th  March  ð Ollie Day Safety Show 

1.45pm  

5th  march  ð Amazona Visit Oaks Class  

27th  M arch  ð Water , Mills and M arsh 

Roadshow year 5 and 6  

1st April  ð  Waterways  Experience  Day  

year 5 and 6  

 

FEDERATION  
 Dates for the Diary:  
Swimming every Wednesday 1.30 -

2. Selected pupils from 3/4/5 and 6  

15th  February  ð Hawthorn and Oaks 

Asssembly  

27th  Feb   - Parent Consultation 

Sessions  

4th  March  ð Year 5 and 6 Tag Rugby 

PM  

7th  March  World Book Day  

7th  March  ð Reading Café 9am  

13th  March  ð Rec/1/ 2 Music 

Festival  

14th /15 th  March . Year 5 /6  

Residential Trip  

22nd  March  ð Willow and Redwood 

Assembly  

28th  February to 28th March  ð 

Langley Science Club for selected 

years 5/6  

2nd  April  ð House Day  

25th  April  for 5 weeks. Chestnut 

and Maple Highball  

24th  M ay  ð year 3 and 4 Horrible 

Histories, Theatre Royal.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safer Internet Day 

Tuesday 5th February was internet safety day and children across both 
schools spent an afternoon looking at 'what to do if something bad 
happens online' which was all part of this yearΩs theme of 'Together for a 
better internet'. Children focused on the reporting element of what to 
do when something goes wrong and the importance of taking a screen 
shot of the inappropriate message or incident before blocking the 
person who sent it and then finally reporting to a trusted adult or to 
CEOP (an online reporting service through the police service). The 
activities were enjoyed by all and all of the children took part in really 
meaningful discussions throughout the afternoon. I know I was 
extremely proud of the conversations the children were having in my 
class. Look out for a display in communal areas or for an update on what 
the children have learnt in sharing assembly.             Mrs Forster 

 

Surlingham  would like to wish Miss Downing all 

the best for the future and thank her for her 4 

years of service to the school.  

 

 

 

 

Maths Cafe 

 

http://www.surlinghamschool.com/
mailto:office@surlingham.norfolk.sch.uk
http://www.rockland-st-mary.norfolk.sch.uk/
mailto:office@rockland-st-mary.norfolk.sch.uk
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World Book 

Day  

7 th  M arch  

Come to school dressed as 

your favourite character 

from a book  

£1 donation  

 

FORMS are 

holding a  Cake 

Sale at Rockland 

School. 

14th February  
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Current News from the classes at Surlingham  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Current News from the classes at Rockland St Mary  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Chestnuts  

In the last few weeks we have really 

delved deep into our topic 'Fantasy'. 

We have looked at many mythical 

creatures throughout our Talk4Writing 

and Topic sessions. The children have 

loved being able to use their own 

creations and further developed their 

ideas after l earning about 'Hybrid' 

animals within the Norwich Castle trip. 

From this exploration of mythical 

creatures we have created our very 

own Andy Warhol art piece. We 

originally painted our chosen mythical 

creature in black, and used this original 

to make 4 cop ies. We then  choose 4 

bright colors to paint the background 

giving it a beautiful effect. Once these 

are compl eted with a bo rder we will be 

inviting parents in to view our art 

gallery.    

Reception have also loved exploring 

different mythical creatures  and this 

week have been re -telling stories of 

Yeti's, dragons and trolls. They also 

created their own Yeti character using 

cotton wool and paper plates. They 

look brilliant!  

 

Hawthorn  

Recently in Hawthorn class 

we have been continuing our 

rainforests inquiry project. 

We have been using this 

topic to write persuasively, 

convincing others that the 

rainforests need to be 

protected. We have 

developed sophisticated 

persuasion skills includin g 

writing catchy slogans and 

distinguishing between fact 

and opinion.  

This has linked well with our 

science topic of animals and 

their habitats where we have 

been investigating animal 

classification. We have found 

out that the plant kingdom 

consists of four main groups: 

mosses, ferns, conifers and 

flowering plants and are now 

going to find out how to 

classify different types of 

animal.  

 

 Willow  

 
In Willow class we have been discussing 

the concept of objectivity, and whether 

points of view can ever be o bjectively 

right or wrong. By studying a range of 

text types in English, and by researching 

literature about our National Health 

Service in History, we are discovering 

how opinions can often be presented as 

fact, and how facts can be manipulated to 

support  a variety of opinions. The 

children have held a formal debate about 

the pros and cons of the NHS and are 

now considering their vocabulary and 

grammar choices to produce a balanced 

discussion text, based on their findings. 

On a more musical note, we have s tarted 

weekly music sessions in which we are 

studying the history of music since the 

end of World War 2.  We will focus on 

different musical genres each week and 

will discuss what the genres reveal about 

the changes in British culture over the 

last 75 years. 

 

Maple   

Children in Key Stage 1 really excelled 

themselves recently when they took 

part in the South Norfolk Schools Sports 

Partnership, taking part in a Gymnastics 

Competition held at  Attleborough 

Gymnastics Club. Showing 

determination, courage, resilience, 

perseverance and pride were just some 

of the many skills required to 

participate in the competition. The 

children had the opportunity to raise 

aspirations and broaden horizons as 

they experienced using the beam, the 

high bar, the spingboard, the bench 

and perform a rehearsed routine to 

music in fron t of the other competitors 

and a panel of judges. It was a day of 

very focused physical activities and it 

was very clear that the childre n all felt 

very proud of themselves. As their 

teacher I was immensely proud of their 

efforts and their achievements. Thank 

you to Mr. Henderson from Pro Coach 

who helped to choreograph a suitable 

gymnastics routine. Well done, 

everyone!  

 

 

Redwood   

As part of our PSHE topic, 

'Dreams and Goals', the children 

have been thinking about the 

goals of others and how people 

in very different situations may 

have different dreams to us. We 

had some great discussions 

about global issues such as: 

natural disaste rs, war, illnesses, 

bullying, homelessness and 

poverty and how these things 

may effect peoples ambitions 

and goals in life. Since then, we 

have begun researching 

different global charities to 

better understand the work they 

do across the globe and how 

they help people to help 

themselves, not just solving the 

problem for them. The children 

will be presenting their findings 

and deciding which charity is 

'the most important and why' 

through debate and discussion 

next week.   

 

Oak  class have had a productive start to 

2019! We worked hard to complete our 

journey stories and were really pleased 

with our results. We are now focusing on 

persuasive writing linked in with our 

inquiry topic about the rainforest. Some of 

us are rather talented at bei ng 

persuasive!  

In maths Y3 have moved on to focusing on 

money and Y4 on area. We are all really 

enjoying these new topics.  

 In science we have learnt how to use and 

create our own classification keys ð which 

is a lot harder than we first thought! We 

worked  hard to develop resilience and 

good team work skills as we collaborated 

on making a classification key about 

animals found in the rainforest.  

In RE we have been learning about 

Judaism ð we looked at the Ten 

Commandments and created our own set 

of 10 rules that we think all people should 

live by. We have some very kind -hearted 

and thoughtful children in Oak class  

Continued page  5 
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 .ǳǘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƻƴƭȅ нл ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ƭŀǘŜΗ  

 
20 minutes once a week  

 

More than two and a half days each year  

 

20 minutes twice a week  

 

More than one whole week each year  

 

20 minutes every day  

 

More than two and a half weeks each year  

 

 

 

The pupils at both schools had a super session with 

the Olympic Athlete Emily Campbell who came all 

the way from Nottingham. She did a really 

interesting assembly and then taught the children 

some of the exercises she does for her weightlifting 

training.  Everyone got to see the medal that she 

won recently in Albania at the European under 23 

championships. She had to fund her own visit.  

Surlingham Pupils raised a fantastic £189 through 

sponsorship events which is incredibly important to 

our athletes, especi ally as weightlifters do not get 
funding.  

 

 

This 

masterpiece 

has been 

created over 

several 

mornings at 

Surlingham 

breakfast 
Club.  
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Surlingham School Council  
World Book Day ð Thursday 7 th March  

World Book Day 2019 is almost upon us! 

We have decided that this year, like many 

others, for the price of £1 you can come to 

school dressed as your favourite book 

character. However, to help encourage 

even more reading at our school we will 

be having a ôSurlingham Book Driveõ. 

Bring in any unwanted/read/outgrown 

books from home and get the opportunity 

to swap them at school for a book that 

youõll love! No money is needed ð books 

are currency at the book drive. Why not 

take the opportunity over half term to 

clear out your shelv es and make some 

space for a few great new reads? Weõre 

happy to start accepting your books at 

school in preparation for our book drive, 

which will take place at the end of school 

on World Book Day Thursday 7 th March. 

Any books that are not swapped at the end 

of the book drive will be placed into our 

school library for all to enjoy.  

 

Oaks continued  

In Inquiry we are continuing to look at the flora 

and fauna of the rainforest and recreating Henri 

Rousseaõs jungle pictures in art.  We have also 

started to explore the types of people who live 

in the rainforest.  

Meanwhile in PE, we have been making the 

most of our passing  and team skills in bench ball 

(we have taken PE inside whilst the weather has 

been so cold) and itõs been great to see some 

progress in the childrenõs skipping skills. 

 

Rockland School Council 

The school council at RSM have been working 

hard considering feedback from the most 

recent pupil voice survey. We have been 

exploring what bullying  actually means and 

exploring what else can be done to help keep 

everyone happy in our schools. Mrs Marsden 

has discussed the results of the pupil survey 

with the school council and they have 

subsequently asked their peers about the 

'talking point' of the fortnight. Please see the 

school council board in the library for any 

updates.  

 
Rockland Celebration Assembly  

Celebration Assembly has been a huge success, once again celebrating the talents and 

achievements of children outside of school. This week, we enjoyed hearing from Maggie who 

bravely presented us with her  horse riding talents - speaking very clearly about the 

requirements  that the events such as dressage come with - and she proudly showed off a vast 

collection of rosettes. Maggie spoke with pride a nd expertise when describing the equipment 

she uses and why each part is important. Well done, Maggie! Esme followed with her whistle - 

stop tour of her experience of 'Guides.' Esme spoke with enthusiasm about the skills she has 

learnt, the friends she has made and showed her huge collection of badges she has earned 

over time. This was really interesting to hear, Esme, thank you. Sam gave us an insight into the 

world of Karate and his skills in this sport. He proudly showed off his medals, particularly the 

gold medal! Sam was able to thoughtfully tell us all about the competitions and grading days 

he has taken part in, and the different coloured belts he has achieved and is working towards. 

It was lovely to hear from Sam about his clear area of expertise! Las tly, we heard from a very 

modest Evie who spoke about her skills and passion for gymnastics. She showed us 

certificates for her gradings, for one she even got a trophy! Then, Evie treated us to a spell 

binding gymnastic routine which left everyone in the r oom absolutely in awe and 

astonishment. Perfo rming excellently executed flips, turns and twists, Evie demonstrated how 

you can achieve your dream if you put in hard work, dedication, commitment and passion. It 

was an absolutely wonderful display of pure ta lent, and I for one felt very privileged to watch.  

The next Celebration Assembly  will be held on the first Friday of March. If your child has a 

special talent, skill or passion they would like to share with us please let us know! I can't wait 

for the next one! 
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Rocklands Celebration Assembly  

 

WANTED  
Lego 

For Maple Class 
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Year 1 and 2 Gymnastics  at  Besthorpe 

 

  

  

 
 

 


